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Introducing ‘VOICES in ALMS’ 

‘VOICES in ALMS’ will be emailed to ALMS Members and supporters. However to continue to receive VOICES, you will need to register as an ALMS Member. There is no cost to do so at this time - you can simply complete the attached electronic version of the ALMS Membership Application Form and send it back to us.  DON’T DELAY: Everyone registered or having applied for ALMS Membership by 30th June 2005 will be eligible to win one of three free annual subscriptions to ALMS – valid until 30th June 2007 - otherwise, fee charges commence from July 2006. 

‘VOICES in ALMS’ is just what it says it is, it is for ALL our voices in Australian Landcare Management System, ALMS.

So please email me brief ALMS news and views under the subject heading VOICES and I’ll include them in next editions, subject to a very liberal editorial policy.

‘VOICES in ALMS’ will supplement the quarterly ALMS Newsletter and Newsletters from individual groups of ALMS Landholders.   

You aren’t alone 

ALMS groups are active or in a start up phase in QLD (Central Highlands, North East Downs, Mitchell, Lower Fitzroy and an on-line group), NSW (Murrumbidgee and Great Lakes), VIC (North Central CMA) and SA (Eastern Hills & Murray Plains). 

ALMS is supported by the NHT EMS Pilot Program, by Qld Murray Darling Basin Committee, by other collaborating organisations and, of course, by all participating landholders, facilitators and the ALMS Board Members. 

ALMS Clinic

This week, in a radical departure from past ALMS workshop practice, the Eastern Hills and Murray Plains ALMS Group is conducting an ‘ALMS Clinic’. 

The purpose of the Clinic is to fast track the preparation of ALMS Plans. This will save landholder time and travel costs, it will increase the efficiency of use of specialised support services and, most importantly, it will enable landholders to move more quickly from planning to action. 

Individually, or in small groups, landholders will come to a central point at prearranged appointment times over the full week. The ALMS Clinic is being made possible by the purchase by ALMS of a licence to use myEMS within the scope of the NHT ALMS pilot Project.  MyEMS is a web based software tool to assist in the preparation of environmental management plans.

More news on this in coming weeks.

ALMS Muster 

More than 50 people, including about 35 ALMS landholders from QLD, NSW, VIC and SA, met for two days at Mitchell in Qld for the first ALMS Muster, all sharing a common commitment to improving environmental management and hence business performance. So inevitably, it was an energising event.

Landholders and others benefited from the formal presentations and, of course, from both formal and informal discussions. A full report on the Muster will be posted on the ALMS web site (www.alms.org.au) in May/June.  

The Muster was supported by the Queensland Murray Darling Committee (QMDC), a leader in linking landholder activities to sub-catchment and catchment planning, and by the NHT EMS Pilot Program.

Mitchell Landcare Group chairman, Jeff Campbell, a catchment leader and an ALMS implementer, opened the conference with a discussion of the group’s progress in ALMS. 

ALMS was also fortunate in having Mick Capelin from DNRM in Qld and Ian Johnston from the Qld Farmers Federation present updates on the development of more effective interfaces between voluntary and regulatory approaches to improving environmental management. Delphine Bentley, environmental manager for NAPCo, gave a keynote address on how the NAPCo pastoral company is progressing environmental management and on capturing market benefits from improved environmental performance. 

But perhaps, most importantly, the Muster provided an opportunity for landholders to hear from each other as to how they were using ALMS to help in improving environmental management.  

The messages from all these presentations could be summarised as follows:

DRIVERS FOR ALMS: There is a wide variety of drivers for improved environmental management with the most tangible ones now being a heightened sense of achievement, improved effectiveness of property management and protection of the natural resource asset base. In the short term, ALMS members believe ALMS will help maintain access to resources, improve community acceptance of good environmental practice and improve access to markets.

ROADBLOCKS TO ADOPTION OF ALMS:  ALMS members, in common with other landholders, seek financial rewards for environmental performance beyond that required by legislation. They are confident that this will flow from better management, from preferred access to support programs such as are being offered by catchment management authorities and, in the longer term, from gaining preferential access to markets. But there is the chicken and egg problem: a greater surety of delivery of these benefits would undoubtedly give landholders more confidence that they ought to now invest in improving environmental management. 

Most ALMS members run several enterprises. Hence they wish to have a single environmental management system to apply across their whole property. They see the focus on enterprise–by–enterprise development of environmental management schemes as being likely to result in fragmentation of effort, increased auditing costs and lack of recognition; and, importantly, at least for multiple enterprise properties, in a slower rate of improvement in environmental management.

HIGH PRIORITY ACTIVITIES: The Muster discussions underlined the importance of making easier (and less boring) the development and auditing of the environmental management plans whilst sticking rigorously to a continuous improvement cycle underpinned by an internationally accepted management standard, the ISO 14001 standard. Hopefully, the ALMS Clinic approach, conceived in discussions at the Muster, will go a long way to ease the delays and frustrations. Additionally, more widespread use of the myEMS software will greatly help in planning and monitoring, will improve access to information and it will reduce the paper load and auditing costs. But more needs to be done and there is plenty of scope for more cost efficient planning and auditing.

Another high priority was to improve communications within ALMS, by way of face-to-face meetings focused on landholders and by way of more regular contact with and between Members. VOICES in ALMS is a direct response to this call for better information exchange.

The greatest challenge for ALMS, reinforced by Muster discussions, is to find a way to fund services to Members and others whilst the movement is still in its infancy stages. The Board of ALMS has this as a high priority and any suggestions as to how to proceed would be most appreciated. 

TRAINING OPPORTUNITY 


ALMS is now seeking expressions of interest from individuals and organisations wishing to participate in two or three day training events to enable persons to be certified as an ALMS trainer and /or auditor. The standards for ALMS Facilitators and Auditors are outlined in the Guide to ALMS (www.alms.org.au) or they can be obtained by contacting Laurie Lewis at the ALMS Secretariat on (07) 3844 2370 or by emailing: syncons@ozemail.com.au. 

Courses will be held depending on demand and will be designed to meet applicant’s needs. At a minimum the courses will enable participants to become familiar with ISO 14001, the use of the Australian EMS Manual and Workbook, the software product myEMS and with facilitation and auditing requirements specific to ALMS. 

If you wish to further consider this training opportunity please refer to the ALMS Facilitation and Auditing Form that is attached with this email or contact the ALMS Secretariat for more information. Additionally, you might wish to forward this information to others who might be interested.

NEXT FORTNIGHT

There will be plenty of ALMS news stories from the Secretariat but next fortnight VOICES will give priority to your contributions, so get them rolling and keep them brief.

AND DON’T FORGET

First, for those who are not Members of ALMS please register using the attached ALMS Membership Application Form. ALMS Membership is for landholders wishing to implement ALMS and for individuals or organisations wishing to maintain their links with ALMS. Currently there is no ALMS Membership fee. 

Second, if you wish to participate in an ALMS Facilitation and Auditor Training Course please complete the attached Expression of Interest Form. 

CONTACT US

ALMS Secretariat

PO Box 3746

South Brisbane QLD 4101

Phone: (07) 3844 2370
Email: syncons@ozemail.com.au
Web: www.alms.org.au

� Compiled by Tony Gleeson, Executive Director, ALMS, ALMS Secretariat, PO Box 3746, South Brisbane 4101; ph: 07 3844 2370; email: syncons@ozemail.com.au; 12th April 2005.











